Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

July 2, 2009

8:00 AM

Members Present: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Judy Pfeffer, Susan Speers, Chris Vericker
Discussion of 113 Brandywine Road.
The proposed purchasers of 113 Brandywine Road can not get financing.  The reason is they do not have a three year work history to satisfy the bank and have disclosed that they have now gone over income since first applying for the home.  
Background:  The closing had been scheduled for Monday and the bank notified the borrowers on Wednesday evening that they would not get financing.  The move had been scheduled for Saturday for the convenience of the Jordan’s and the McInnis’. The McInnis’ moved out of 113 Brandywine Road as they had arranged for housing and they had signed a lease.  Maxine has a potential purchaser for the home; however, it will take time to process.  The Trust could buy the home to release the McInnis’ and then sell the home to the other buyers.

Move to accept and sign the Town of Franklin Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund Authorization to Purchase Residential Property at 113 Brandywine Road prepared by Attorney Cerel – Pfeffer.  Second by Vericker.  
Vote: 
Judy Pfeffer
-
yes


Susan Speers
-
yes


Chris Vericker -
yes


Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes


Sandra Bouchard - Absent  (5 – 0 – 1)

Motion by Pfeffer to authorize the Town Attorney to prepare a purchase and sale agreement for 113 Brandywine Road and for Jeff Nutting to sign purchase and sale agreement. Second by Speers.  

Vote: 
Judy Pfeffer
-
yes

Susan Speers
-
yes


Chris Vericker -
yes


Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes


Sandra Bouchard - Absent  (5 – 0 – 1)

Motion by Pfeffer to set the sales price at not less than $214,250.  Second by Vericker.

Vote: 
Judy Pfeffer
-
yes


Susan Speers
-
yes


Chris Vericker -
yes


Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes


Sandra Bouchard - Absent   (5 – 0 – 1)

Discussion of Buy down programs.  Susan Speers contacted Marshfield Housing Partnership about their program and provided copies.  Maxine spoke to DHCD about a buy down program and also with Sudbury about their program.  DHCD would approve the program as a concept.  Then we would submit each housing transaction for inclusion on the subsidized housing inventory.  Homebuyers have to be income and asset qualified and the town must follow fair housing laws.    The buy down does not count as an asset to the homebuyers.  Judy has a couple of houses in mind and she is going to research.  Maxine will work on draft submission for DHCD for Trust to look at and discuss.

Will schedule a follow-up meeting.

Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart

